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Hope Lutheran Church 

Special Voters Assembly 

February 16, 2025  
A special meeting of the Hope Lutheran Church voters was held on February 16, 2025. The meeting was 
called to order at 10:46 a.m. by the vice president, Kurt Pavlat. The secretary was also present. A quorum 
was established; a list of voting members present is attached. The purpose of the meeting was to 1) review 
the recommendation from the Call Committee for the Headmaster/Associate Pastor position; 2) vote 
whether to issue a formal Call to Reverend Brennick Christiansen if desired by the voters; 3) adopt the 
Resolution to borrow up to $1,400,000.00 from the Lutheran Church Extension Fund (LCEF); 4) vote 
whether to elect Lori Stanger as Property Director. 

As this is a special meeting, the only items of business are those listed above. 

Pastor Pray read a portion from Jeremiah 17 then led the opening prayer. 

Christopher Becker moved, and was seconded, to accept Lori Stanger into voting membership. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

There was discussion regarding the Call Committee’s recommendation to extend a formal Call to 
Reverend Brennick Christiansen for the Headmaster/Associate Pastor position. Pastor Pay reported that 
the position would be two-thirds Headmaster and one-third Associate Pastor. The Call Committee moved 
to extend a formal Call to Reverend Brennick Christiansen and called for a vote. The motion carried. 
Paper ballots were distributed to the 31 voting members present. David VanHaaften and Roseanne Pavlat 
counted the ballots, and the following was the outcome: 30 voted yes; one person abstained. Therefore, a 
formal Call will be extended to Pastor Christiansen. Kurt Pavlat will make a telephone call to the Pastor 
to let him know that our congregation voted to issue a formal Call to him. The Call papers will be sent to 
Pastor Christiansen via UPS. 

David Van Haaften moved, and was seconded, to accept the Resolution for Hope Lutheran Church and 
School to borrow no more than $1,400,000.00 from LCEF. The motion carried. A copy of the Resolution 
is appended below. 

Gary Thinnes moved, and was seconded, to vote whether to elect Lori Stanger as Property Director. The 
motion carried. Paper ballots were distributed to the 31 voting members present. Sophia Helmkamp 
Hynes and Matthew Rose counted the ballots, and the following was the outcome: 29 voted yes; two 
abstained. Therefore, Lori Stanger was elected as Property Director. Congratulations, Lori. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:21 a.m. and we closed with the Lord’s 
Prayer. 

 

JoAnn Jepsen, secretary 

 

 

Approved________________________ 
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